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Friday, April 21, 2017
A, Periods 1–4

College Visits at Wilson
Sign up for college visits in Naviance and don’t forget to print out the confirmation 
page to give to your teacher. To log into Naviance, go to the Wilson website, scroll 
down to the bottom of the homepage and click on the Naviance icon. Log in to 
your account. Go to the college tab to see a list of all upcoming college visits. Click 
on the specific college to sign up for the visit. If you don’t know your login come in 
to the counseling office. College visits are in room 220 unless otherwise specified. 

University of New Mexico: Monday, April 24, 1:00pm 
Armed Forces and Non-Military Career Options: Tuesday, April 25, 10:45am 

SCHEDULE FOR
APRIL 17 - APRIL 21

SCHEDULE FOR
APRIL 24 - APRIL 28

Monday, April 17: A
Tuesday, April 18: B
Wednesday,  April 19: A/Tutor Time
Thursday, April 20: B/Tutor Time
Friday, April 21: A

Monday, April 24: B
Tuesday, April 25: A
Wednesday,  April 26: B
Thursday, April 27: A/Assembly
Friday, April 28: B/Tutor Time

http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/
https://www.facebook.com/Woodrow-Wilson-High-School-Portland-OR-217740154927750/
https://twitter.com/principalBchat?ref_src=twsrc%5Etfw
http://www.pps.net/Page/10118
https://connection.naviance.com/family-connection/auth/login/?hsid=wilsonor
https://connection.naviance.com/family-connection/auth/login/?hsid=wilsonor
https://connection.naviance.com/family-connection/auth/login/?hsid=wilsonor


University of Hawaii at Manoa: Tuesday, April 25, 1:45pm 
Quest University Canada: Monday, May 9, 9:00am 

ATHLETICS
Go to wilsonathletics.com for complete sports schedules. 

❋Sign up to work the Boosters concession stand at the home games marked below, 
help Boosters support Wilson student activities! Go to the link to sign up: http://
vols.pt/zLYCmC. ❋ 

Friday, April 21 
❋Girls Lacrosse vs. Cleveland @ Wilson: JV at 6:00, Varsity at 7:30❋ 
Softball vs. Madison: JV: 4:00 @ Custer Park, Varsity at 4:00 @ Rieke, release 2:40 
JV2 Baseball vs. Lincoln @ Jackson: 4:30, bus 3:15, release 3:00 

Saturday, April 22 
❋JV Baseball vs. Tigard @ Wilson at 10:00❋
New: Track at Centennial Invitational 

EVENTS

Friday, April 21 
Spring Fundraising 

Prom Ticket Sales, in Front of Room 149 During Lunch 
Tickets are $40 for one and $70 for two.  Guest passes are available in room 139; 
they are due April 26. Seniors must have all fines paid before they can purchase 
tickets. Check with the Bookkeeper in room 149 and Linda Campillo in the Library. 

http://wilsonathletics.com
http://vols.pt/zLYCmC
http://vols.pt/zLYCmC


NEWS

Wilson Model United Nations
The Model United Nations Conference was held April 13-16 by OHS-IRL at 
University of Oregon. Wilson High School's delegation of 36 students represented 
France, Gabon, and Gambia. Three students won a speaker award: Zoe Bennett, 
Carter Crail, and Patrick Powers. Several others were nominated in their 
committees. The group made a successful bid for a Big Five country, so next year we 
will represent Russian Federation. Our last meeting of the year will be on April 26, 
when those interested in being next year's leaders will talk about what they can 
offer, followed by an election. 

Asian Reporter Profiles Wilson Student
Check out the article on Wilson’s Rose Court Princess Maggie Beutler here.  

Athletes of the Week, April 17-24
Maddie Molloy and Allie Rosenfield, Girls Tennis: Allie and Maddie, competing at 
#1 doubles for Wilson, played an impressive match at Roosevelt and won in straight 
sets. 

Caden Samkutty, Boys Tennis: Caden was undefeated last week without giving up a 
set. All while maintaining a 3.9 gpa. 

Wilson of Hall of Fame Gets Update
Wilson's "refresh" of our sports Hall of Fame has been completed. All 46 Hall-of-
Famers are now on the wall with new plaques. Many thanks to Wilson parent and 
alumnus Dan Rubin for creating the plaques and to Coach Steve Walmer for help 
on installation. Also, thanks to Coach Jeremy Shetler for chairing the committee 
considering future inductees to the Wilson Hall of Fame. 

http://www.asianreporter.com/stories/local/2017/08-maggie.htm


Congratulations to the Winners of Wilson's 7th Annual Poetry 
Slam:
1st Place: Elisa Mickelson, 9th grade 
2nd Place: Sincere Bartlett, 11th grade 
3rd Place: Rivkah Zigman, 9th grade 

The top two winners will proceed to Verselandia at the Arlene Schnitzer Concert 
Hall on April 27 at 7pm. We will have 25 tickets to give to students and parents— 
students, go to the library to reserve your tickets. 

Wilson Students Explore Bright Future Starting at PCC!
Interested in mechanical engineering? Pursuing a drama career? Love working on 
cars? Seeking a business degree? Nearly 40 Wilson students recently visited PCC 
Sylvania to explore various degree and transfer programs available, and received 
personal tours of PCC's terrific learning environments. Many students were 
enthused by PCC's small classes, engaged professors, and best-in-class equipment 
and tools, making PCC a smart college option and career development choice for 
many Wilson students. If you're interested in attending PCC and aren't sure where 
to start, come to the college center in 220 and see Kelly Milford and we'll get you 
going!  

Wilson's Oregon Battle of the Books Team Places Third at 
State Championships
The Wilson team worked hard reading more than a million pages to prepare for the 
competition. The competition was tough, and they came really close to making it 
into the very final round. Please congratulate our team of seniors, many of whom 
have been together since 4th grade in OBOB competitions: Amelia Jamond, Elyse 
Castles, Elle Bremmer, and Samantha Lesch. 



ANNOUNCEMENTS

New: STEM Opportunity, April 25-27
Act fast, this free program has a few open seats left! The SEMI Foundation invites 
applications to SEMI High Tech U, a STEM career exploration program for high 
school students that has been delivered worldwide over 200 times. Day one and two 
of the program will take place at Lam Research in Tualatin, and day two will be held 
at Portland Community College's Sylvania Campus. Students will learn the 
fundamentals of electronics, statistics, solar technology, semiconductor 
manufacturing, microchip logic and more as well as participate in mock job 
interviews. There is no cost to attend. Apply online at htu.semi.org. 

New: Seniors, You are Invited... 
Your "next big thing" is fast approaching and we want to celebrate it! Join your 
fellow Seniors on Friday, April 28 during tutor time in the auditorium foyer to 
celebrate where you're going and what you're doing next year after graduation. 
Show your pride in your future plans by wearing your college, trade wear, gap year 
garb, military t-shirt or anything else that represents your path!   

New: Attention Seniors:  Check out the New Grad Night Party 
Website! 
http://www.whsportland.com/index.html#know 
  

Wilson Auction 2017—SOLD OUT!
April 22, 2017 
Doors Open at 5:30pm 
PDX Sports Center: 8785 SW Beaverton Hillsdale Hwy 

If you’d rather work behind the scenes to support the Auction, we have lots of jobs 
for you! Go to http://signup.com/go/45GPfw to sign up.  Want to raise money for 
your student club, team or activity? Follow the procurement guidelines here. The 
procurement deadline is April 15. Email wilsonhs@pps.net with any questions. 

http://htu.semi.org
http://www.whsportland.com/index.html#know
http://signup.com/go/45GPfw
http://www.pps.net/domain/4324
mailto:wilsonhs@pps.net


College & Career Center News
College Night For Grades 9-11, Wilson Cafeteria, Tuesday, May 9, 6:30pm 
We will begin with some introductions and resources followed by your choice of 
three breakout sessions on topics including:  Two-year colleges, private school 
applications, four-year public school applications, how to write a dynamic college 
essay, financial aid, financial planning, scholarships searching, how to choose a 
college that is right for you, etc. 
  
Juniors: This Spring is the Time to Ramp up Your College Exploration in 
Preparation for Fall Applications! 
Learn more here. 

Students Planning to Attend the Asian American Youth 
Leadership Conference at Concordia on May 12
Please return your signed forms and payment to Ms. Suehiro in room 129 on or 
before Monday, April 24. 

Chaperones Needed for Prom on April 29
The dance will be at the Elysian Ballroom from 7:00 to 10:00pm; chaperones need 
to arrive 15 or so minutes before the start. Email Morgan McFadden at 
mmcfadden@pps.net if you can help out! 

Third Quarter Report Cards
Because the planning day originally scheduled for April 7 was turned into an 
instructional day to make up for school closures this winter, third quarter report 
cards/progress reports are required to be sent only for students that meet the 
following criteria: 
* Seniors 
* Students who otherwise need a grade (i.e. eligibility for athletics or college 

applications) 

http://www.pps.net/site/Default.aspx?PageID=10263#juniors_spring
mailto:mmcfadden@pps.net


* Students in quarter classes 
* Students in danger of failing or whose behavior or achievement shows a 

significant decline 
* Special education students 
   
Parents are welcome to communicate directly with their student’s teacher at any 
time to discuss any concerns. End-of-year report cards/progress reports will be 
delivered to all families upon completion of the school year as usual. 

AVID Applications for Incoming 9th-Graders and Rising 
Sophomores
AVID Applications are now available from Ms. Jackson or Ms. Suehiro for students 
currently in grades and 8 and 9. Applications are due April 25 to them. 

Wilson Weight Room Morning Openings
The Weight Room will be open for all athletes from 7-7:45am Monday-Wednesday 
starting Monday, April 17. 

Prom is April 29 at the Elysian Ballroom,  
918 SW Yamhill; Ticket Sales Start Now Thursday, April 20
Hey Juniors and Seniors! Prom is coming up fast on April 29 at the Elysian. Tickets 
are $35 for one and $65 for two, and will be on sale during lunch in front of the 
bookkeeper’s office in room 149 starting April 17 April 20; beginning April 26 they 
will be for sale at lunch and after school. Start asking and send your promposals in 
to the Wilson Trojans Instagram for a chance to win free prom tickets! Guest passes 
are available in room 139; they are due April 26. 

Seniors must have all fines paid before they can purchase tickets. Check with the 
Bookkeeper in room 149 and Linda Campillo in the Library. 



Free Cheer Try-Out Prep Clinics, Wilson Gym
Wednesdays,  April 12, 19, 26, and May 3 and 10, 5:30-7:30pm   
Anyone interested in checking out cheer can come and learn cheers and stunting.  
Open to grades 3-11. 

Free Online AP Prepathon, Saturday, April 22, and Sunday, 
April 23, 1-5pm Eastern Time
Taking the AP Bio or APUSH exam?  Join Kaplan for a free online AP Prepathon to 
help you get ready for test day.  Register today at www.kaptest.com/apprepathon. 

Summer Opportunities
See the Wilson College & Career Center page for a listing of summer 
opportunities. 

Cute Cotton Fabric Needed for Boxer Bingo for Grad Night!
Grad night is seeking cotton or flannel fabric pieces (1/2 yard or larger) for a grad 
night project.  If you've got scraps you are willing to part with, please contact 
Dannie McLaughlin (danni.mclaughlin@gmail.com) or drop at the Wilson High 
School office labeled "Boxer Bingo.”  If you are interested in sewing boxers, either in 
a group-sew night, or by taking home supplies and making at home, please email 
Danni for details. We need sewers, cutters, and runners and it's a lot of fun and the 
pattern is very simple.  Thanks for continuing this fun Wilson tradition. 

Grad Night Flower Sale, Orders Due April 28
Spring is in the air!  Are you looking for a Mother’s Day gift?  Or  maybe a teachers 
gift?  Do you need to add some color to your yard?  Look no further!   Grad Night is 
doing one last FUNdraiser before the year comes to a close.   Please turn orders in 
to the Grad Night Lockbox in the main office by April 28th.  If you have any 
questions, email Tiffany Jeffords (jeffords@ohsu.edu).   Orders will be delivered on 
Saturday, May 13 (time TBD). Download the order form: http://www.pps.net/cms/

http://www.kaptest.com/apprepathon
http://www.pps.net/Page/10263#summer_opportunities
mailto:danni.mclaughlin@gmail.com
mailto:jeffords@ohsu.edu
http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/1484/Grad_Night_Flower_Order_form.pdf


lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/1484/
Grad_Night_Flower_Order_form.pdf. 

Scholarships
For scholarships and application information, go to http://www.pps.k12.or.us/
schools/wilson/312.htm#scholarships. 

Seniors
Clear Fees Now 
This is a reminder that your fees need to be paid before you can purchase prom 
tickets, receive graduation tickets, and receive your diploma.  Amounts due can 
include fees for transcripts sent electronically or mailed to colleges.  Fees can be 
paid to Ana Curtis, the bookkeeper in room 149 and transcript fees can be paid to 
Ana Curtis or Sharon Dailey, the counseling secretary. Check with Ana if you’re not 
sure if you owe fees. 

12th-Grade Checklist for April 
1. Look for decision letters from colleges. They’re coming this month!  Be sure 

to share your acceptances with counselors, parents, and friends! 
2. Compare financial aid award letters. Financial aid award package letters 

usually arrive shortly after acceptances.  Go over these carefully and ask an 
adult if you have questions. 

3. Sign up for and attend Preview Days. Whether you’re deciding between two 
colleges, or just want to get more familiar with your first choice, make sure you 
sign up for prospective student weekends/days. 

4. Decide where to attend college. Decision time!  Think carefully and critically 
about the pros and cons for each school—consider size, academics, cost, 
extracurricular options and more. Many colleges require a confirmation and 
initial deposit on May 1st. 

  
12th-Grade Checklist for Next Month: Plan a budget and start making lists of what 
you’ll need! 

http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/1484/Grad_Night_Flower_Order_form.pdf
http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/1484/Grad_Night_Flower_Order_form.pdf
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/312.htm#scholarships
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/312.htm#scholarships


FAFSA Challenge: Seniors, Win $75 Shopping Spree 
The Wilson College Center wants to give Seniors money for applying for money! 
Filing the FAFSA is the gateway to financial aid for college, do it today! 
Go to FAFSA.ed.gov to complete your FAFSA form—get financial aid for college 
and be automatically entered in a drawing to win a $75 Amazon shopping spree. 
One winner every two weeks will be drawn from the list of students who have filled 
out a FAFSA application.  

Senior Slide Show Now Under Construction
Attention Senior Parents!!  The Grad Night Committee is working to put together a 
slide show of the senior class to be played at Grad Night.  Please send photos of 
your senior.  The pictures can be of any stage in your child’s life and can include 
friends if you wish.  Send up to five photos to Jenn Van Vleet 
(goodgirlcef@yahoo.com).  If you don’t have a way to scan photos, email Jenn to 
make other arrangements. Thank you for helping to make grad night a super 
success! 

Career Center News   
Law Day Conference, May 2, 8:30am-1:30pm, Portland State University 
(Application Deadline: April 22) 
Are you interested in a career in law? Then the Law Day Conference is for you! 
Since 1981, more than 20,000 Oregon and SW Washington high school students 
have attended the Law Day Conference featuring exciting workshops that explore 
our legal system. Workshops are interesting, topical, and so current that many are 
being argued in the courts today. When students leave the conference at the end of 
Law Day, they will be more informed citizens, know more about where to go for 
help, and develop new interest and appreciation for being an active citizen. 
Registration fee of $10 includes lunch and materials. Register at http://
www.classroomlaw.org/programs/law-day/. For more information please stop by 
room 220. 

http://FAFSA.ed.gov
mailto:goodgirlcef@yahoo.com
http://www.classroomlaw.org/programs/law-day/
http://www.classroomlaw.org/programs/law-day/


Girls: Oregon, Action, Leadership, Service Summit; Portland State University 
Smith Memorial Ballroom, April 26 
The Center for Women’s Leadership and the Summit’s Teen Council are inviting 
girls from Wilson to work with their teen council for the 2017 GOALS Summit. 
Develop leadership skills, meet with other teen girls from around the city, hear 
from women leaders, attend workshops.  For more information and to register visit 
www.oregongirlslead.com. 

Minds Matter, An Opportunity for 9th-Graders; Apply by May 
5
If you are a 9th-grader with at least a 3.2 GPA, come from a household with an 
annual family income below $36,000 and/or qualify for Free/Reduced lunch, are 
committed to pursuing a college education, demonstrate strong academic potential, 
motivation, maturity, and responsibility, you might want to learn more about Minds 
Matter. Minds Matter is an all-volunteer organization dedicated to helping low-
income, high achieving high school students realize their dreams of attending 
college. Starting their sophomore year, Minds Matter students join mentors and 
tutors every Saturday during the school year at Self Enhancement, Inc., and receive 
the reward of fully-paid summer enrichment programs at colleges throughout the 
U.S. As rising seniors, they also have the chance to compete for an overseas 
program. Since their 2006 inception, Minds Matter Portland has celebrated 100% of 
seniors receiving admission to a 4-year college of their choice, often with 
substantial financial aid support. Information is available at http://
mindsmatterportland.org/students/how-to-apply/. Come to an informational 
meeting on Friday April 14th, during lunch in the college center (room 220). 

Support Wilson PTA, Buy Scrip
Scrip is an easy way to support the PTA that costs you nothing extra! This program 
works with local and national vendors, including most of your favorite grocers, 
restaurants and retailers. Leave your order with the Wilson Bookkeeper on Monday, 
pick up your scrip on Friday afternoon. Or place your order by phone, postal mail,  

http://www.oregongirlslead.com
http://mindsmatterportland.org/students/how-to-apply/
http://mindsmatterportland.org/students/how-to-apply/


or e-mail! Contact Martha Schulte (schulte@easystreet.net; 503-244-5072) for 
more information or to place an order. Download order forms here.  

Support Wilson Boosters When You Shop Amazon
Do you shop at Amazon? Looking for a free way to support the Wilson Booster 
Club?  Amazon now has a website that dedicates 0.5% of all of your qualifying 
purchases to the program of your choice with out costing you a dime.   
AmazonSmile has the same great products and prices as the regular Amazon site.   
Go to http://smile.amazon.com/ch/93-1039512  for all of your internet purchases. 

Last Day of School is Now June 15
The April 7 teacher-planning day has been changed to an instructional day,  and 
another day has been added to the school year. The last day of school is now June 
15. These calendar changes do not affect graduation dates for seniors. 

COMMUNITY

Safe Routes to School Open House to Determine 
Spending Priorities, Tuesday, April 25, Jackson MS, 6-8pm
Attend an open house hosted by the Portland Bureau of Transportation's Fixing 
Our Streets program, Safe Routes to School to provide feedback on how to spend 
$664,000 in the Wilson cluster. Learn more here.  

CONNECTIONS
The Wilson Daily Bulletin is an electronic newsletter full of useful information and 
interesting news emailed to Wilson students, parents, staff, and community 
members. The Bulletin is published every day. The Monday Edition has the widest 
distribution and includes more general announcements; Thursday-Friday the focus 
is on events more specific to the school and what goes on in the building during 

mailto:schulte@easystreet.net
http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/788/Personal_Order_Form__Fall_9-1-16.pdf
http://smile.amazon.com/ch/93-1039512
https://www.portlandoregon.gov/transportation/index.cfm?&c=68009


school hours. Archives can be found online at the Wilson website. If you would like 
to be added (specify whether you would like to be on the daily list or just the 
Monday list) or removed from the distribution list, send your email address to 
Valeurie Friedman at vfriedman@pps.net. Have good news to share about 
Wilson students or alumni? Send the details to Valeurie Friedman at 
vfriedman@pps.net. 

PPS Calendar for 2017-18:
Find it online at http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/
4/School-Quarter-Calendar-2017-18.pdf. 

ALL THINGS WILSON
Be sure to visit the Wilson website at: http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/ to 
find many useful resources for parents and students including: 
  - Event, activity, and holiday listings on the Wilson calendar 
  - Online student research tools 
  - Links to the Daily Bulletin and past issues of the Wilson Spotlight 
  -  Counseling Department  
  - How to get involved with PTA, Boosters, or Foundation 
  - How to order scrip (http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/
school-wilson/scrip_4_15.pdf.) 

Stay in Touch with the Wilson Counseling Department
Follow #wilsoncounseling on Instagram for scholarship, college, and special 
events! For text alerts on financial aid and college resources, text COLLEGE to 
44044! 

Follow Wilson Leadership 
Twitter: @wilson_trojans 
Instagram: wilson_trojans 
Facebook: Wilson Leadership 

http://www.pps.net/wilson
mailto:vfriedman@pps.net
mailto:vfriedman@pps.net
http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/4/School-Quarter-Calendar-2017-18.pdf
http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/4/School-Quarter-Calendar-2017-18.pdf
http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/4/School-Quarter-Calendar-2017-18.pdf
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/school-wilson/scrip_4_15.pdf
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/school-wilson/scrip_4_15.pdf


Follow Wilson Yearbook
Instagram: @wilson.yearbook 
Twitter: @WilsonTroyan 

Follow Wilson’s magazine, The Trojan Horse
Twitter: @whstrojanhorse 
Instagram: @whstrojanhorse 
Use the hashtag #whshorse and send us your pictures.  

Follow SouthWest StageWorks, the Wilson High School 
Theatre Company 

Website: southweststageworks.com 
Facebook: SouthWest StageWorks/Wilson High School Drama Announcements  
Twitter/Instagram/Snapchat: @SW2Official 
Blog: southweststageworks.blogspot.com 

Alumni News 
Wilson High School official alumni website: 
 http://www.wilsonalumni.com. 

Alumni Class Reunions
To find out about upcoming Class Reunions go to: http://www.wilsonalumni.com/
reunions.htm. 

Wilson Graduates Who Have Served or Are Serving in the 
Military
To add your name and information to the archive of Wilson Military Graduates, 
click on this link: http://www.wilsonalumni.com/Military.html 

Wilson Sports Schedules
http://www.wilsonathletics.com 

http://southweststageworks.com
http://southweststageworks.blogspot.com
http://www.wilsonalumni.com
http://www.wilsonathletics.com


Faculty/Staff Contact Information
If you would like to contact faculty or staff at Wilson go to http://
www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/. 

Portland Public Schools recognizes the diversity and worth of all individuals and groups and their roles in society.  All individuals 
and groups shall be treated with fairness in all activities, programs and operations, without regard to age, color, creed, disability, 
marital status, national origin, race, religion, sex, or sexual orientation. Board of Education Policy 1.80.020-P.   The Portland, 
Oregon School District is an equal opportunity educator and employer.  Persons with disabilities or who are in need of additional 
accommodations in order to attend or participate in an event or program at Wilson High School should contact Maude Lamont, 
Curriculum VP, Telephone:  503-916-5280 email: mlamont@pps.net. 


